        TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR NOVEMBER  5, 2015
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on November 5, 2015.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, John Taylor
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: None
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. 

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the meeting minutes of October 1, 2015.
Voting to Approve: Chris, Michael Joe, Noah
Opposed:    None

Abstaining:  John
Mail
A letter from Lowell Laporte, resigning from the ZBA, was read. Noah agreed to become a full member of the Board if he were to be appointed as such by the Select Board.
A letter was received from the Building Inspector, requiring that Mike Skalski apply for a Special Permit for a project on Main Street.
A notice of cancellation of a bond for Industrial Communications and El, was received. A letter will be sent to Industrial Communications requesting that a new bond be issued.

The Board saw an email from Joe Palmeri to the Building Inspector regarding the enforcement of the new sign regulations.
A letter from Mass DOT, regarding signage, was discussed. A copy will be given to the Select Board. The Planning Board is attempting to get the State Representative involved in a discussion about signs along Route 2. Clarification is needed as to whether the state or the town have jurisdiction over signs along a state highway.

A Special Permit application from Nathaniel and Maegan Senser for a dog kennel, to be located on the Norman and Lisa Davenport farm, is now complete. The hearing will be held on December 3 at 7:30 p.m. A site visit will be held on December 1, at 3:30 p.m. John will recuse himself from this hearing due to an existing business relationship.
At 7:32 p.m. the meeting was recessed in order to conduct a Public Hearing for Joseph Poirier, Jr. and Melanie Dreher.
The meeting resumed at 9:29 p.m.

The Board discussed various conditions that may need to be placed on a Special permit for Poirier and Dreher. Possible conditions include requiring the approval of a curb cut on to Bridge Street, restrictions on blocking a right of way, the need for landscape plans and a site survey, stipulating that there be no dumpster on the property, and designating a paving material for the parking spaces.
The Board spent time deliberating on how many parking spaces might be required. Two spaces are currently on the property but they are not legal space. However, they may be grandfathered. Parking and landscaping were the main issues discussed, with no conclusions being reached. 

It was decided to meet again on November 19, to continue the deliberations.

At 11:05 p.m. Chris moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Michael. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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